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Tel: 207-637-2171        info@limingtonmaine.gov       Fax: 207-637-3293

SELECTBOARD MEETING

Minutes
FEBRUARY 29, 2024
· Meeting Called to Order at 7 _pm by
· Approval of meeting minutes for FEBRUARY 22 2024. 
Approval of Warrants for Week #09: 



Payroll Warrant #20:   
        $ 31,244.54
Appropriations Warrant #21:          $ 32,161.97
Week #09Warrant #20 and #21 Total:    $ 63,406.51
Purchase Order Requests:
FIRE & EMS:

A request to pay Chad’s Auto& Truck for Maine inspection, labor and light bulb:  $71.15

Motion Made by Michael Barden 2nd Tammy Ramsdell
A request to pay Cardinal Electric for 5 outside lights, install and replace 2 outlets:  $1,100.00

Motion made by Michael Barden 2nd Tammy Ramsdell
A request to pay Fire Tech & Safety for a TFT floating low leveler Strainer:  $998.00
Motion made by Michael Barden 2nd Tammy Ramsdell
A request to pay Stryker for a Titan III (3) WIFI Gateway modem:     $1,088.96

Motion made by Michael Barden 2nd by Tammy Ramsdell
A request to pay Amazon for 2 Tough Book Laptops:   $1,799.90

Motion made by Michael Barden 2nd by Tammy Ramsdell
MUNICIPAL:
A request to pay Amazon for an expandable File Box:   $20.98
Motion made by Michael Barden 2nd by Tammy Ramsdell
A request to pay W.B. Mason for 6 boxes of tissues:   $15.58

Motion made by Michael Barden 2nd by Tammy Ramsdell
Old & New Business:
Weekly Update on Select Board activities:
 Roxanne Herrick, Bonnie and Joyce had many questions for the select board regarding the C-3 retirement plan, and they discussed how displeased they are with getting a town manager. Roxanne very upset with the aqua fund as she has worked for town of Limington for 20 years and has demanded to see all town vehicle maintenance records and stated no town vehicle should be drove for personal leisure and stated that we just spend money any way we want, Michael assured Roxanne that we do not and that everything is done according to policy. Roxanne continued to ask many questions to Michael Barden, Michael was very calm and composed in his answers he answered the information that knew and stated that he didn’t have some of the information in front of him and that he would get back to them on this topic. Joyce informed us that she knows because she is a moderator and recited the rules out of a book. Joyce, Bonnie and Roxanne demanded to see by tomorrow before Saturday all the legal conversations with Ben McCalla town lawyer. They then said “we have a problem with transparency in Limington”, we need to get our act together and find town volunteers, and we need to tell people they have to volunteer. Jason Smith wants to know if insurance is only for EMS and Fire and wants to know when this will be brought up? Michael Barden said Saturday, Jason said Joyce will yell at everyone when this is brought up.
Informational Bulletin:
The Public Works Director Has posted “Weight Limits”, for the Spring Thaw

Excessive vehicle weight can cause damage to the roads & bridges increasing the public expense for maintenance and repair

Select Board office hours are Thursdays 4pm to 8pm. The on-air meeting time is Thursdays at 7pm.  
.

Transfer Station hours are Saturday and Sunday from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. and Wednesday 12-4 p.m. A Transfer Station sticker must be attached to your vehicle windshield for the disposal of ALL items.  Transfer Station Stickers are available at the Town Office for $20.00. No sticker is required to use the swap shop. The Transfer Station does NOT accept brush or yard clippings

General Assistance Office is open on Wednesdays from 9-11am.  Applications are available anytime from the Town Clerks office during their normal business hours. Applications must be filled out and accompanied with supporting documentation and must be signed.  

Planning Board meets at the Municipal Complex the first and third Monday evenings at 7pm. 
Parks & Rec Cards and Coffee is held at the Old Town Hall building every Wednesday from 9:30am -11:30am. Come meet some new folks, play some games. If you have questions or suggestions, please reach out to Madison Moody our Recreation Director at M.Moody@LimingtonMaine.gov 

Open to the Public:
March 2nd annual meeting

March 5th voting day

Both are at the Municipal center

Motion to Adjourn at 7:48   pm 
___________________

_______________


______________

Stanley Hackett, Chair

Michael Barden III


Tammy Ramsdell

